C V D 15

January 13th, 2001 Meeting Minutes

In Attendance: Gerald and Eleanora Hobbs, Joy Adams, Jan Null, Sharon Murken, Vern and Mary Moore, Jackie Westhoff, Betty Miller, Barry Stoll, Jean Hecht, Marilyn Little, Kim Edge.

Jackie gave a treasurer's report. She will revise it as the Siberian Iris Information should go on the year 2000 expense report. There was a discussion regarding what "splitting the profits" from the Siberian Iris convention meant. It was clarified that it meant we "break even" and the profits are divided between the Siberian Iris Society and Region Twenty-One of the Iris Society. We will have \$4000 left in the bank after the \$1000 Riverside Garden gift, \$1000 each to the Siberian Iris Society and Region Twenty-One and the \$2500 we are spending on plants this year.

Jackie made a motion that for this year as an experiment we have half of the \$2500 go to new specific plants and half go to the traditional purchase method of asking the grower "pick from a list". Seconded by Marilyn Little. Passed unanimously.

Of the \$1250 allocated for new specific plants, there was discussion of which plants to order. A list of plants was made up to be ordered from Dan Trimmer, Lambertson, and Floyd Cove (the Stamiles). Since it is unknown whether or not our desired plants are still available, the growers will be contacted to find out before the orders are placed. On the assumption that only 1/3rd of the plants will be available, the lists were made long to compensate. The plant list for Dan Trimmer included 'Key West', 'Egyptian Queen', 'Royal Celebration', 'Solar Max', 'Camaroon Nights', 'Ginger Twist', 'Jamaican Me Crazy', and 'Ruby Moon'. The plant list for Lambertson included 'Blue Eyed Butterfly', 'Celtic Veins', 'Blue Eyed Curls', 'Eyed Twister', 'Intricate Etchings' and 'Brooklyn Twist'. The plants desired from the Stamiles included 'Northern Glitter', 'New Directions', 'Blueberry Frost', 'Seize the Night', 'Seismic Force', and a collection of Stamile spiders. Since it is not considered likely that we will get all the plants we have picked, and will have money left over, Betty suggested the money left over from the \$1250 be used to purchase Curt Hanson and Moldovan plants. Barry especially recommended Hanson, and Hanson's collection seemed to be preferred, so any left over money would go toward his plants.

For the \$1250 to be used for traditional club purchases, Lynn is going to use her discretion to order plants from Bell, Iron Gate, and Covered Bridge.

Jackie encouraged club members to compile a list of their daylilies that they would be willing to sell or trade to other members. Marilyn Little offered that many of her plants are available to trade, sell or give away.

Joy Adams said that Riverside Gardens could spend some of our \$1000 gift on daylilies. Since when the motion was originally passed in September the gift was unspecified, it was suggested that members who would like to see a daylily garden at Riverside could donate plants for that purpose in the future.

The next meeting will be on February 24th at the North Liberty Community Center. We will know at that time how much money we have spent/have left to spend.

CVDLS

Specific Club Daylilies Ordered

Jackie has been busy contacting hybridizers and has relayed that the following \$1200 worth of daylilies are now on order for our club:

From Trimmer KEY WEST, SOLAR MAX,

Warrant EGYPTIAN QUEEN, ROYAL spuler pupil

CELEBRATION =\$500

From Lambertson: BROOKLYN TWIST, CELTIC VEINS, INTRICATE ETCHINGS =\$300

From Stamile: SEIZE THE NIGHT WINGS

Apriles 14 ON HIGH, OCTOPUS HUGS, INKY
FINGERS =\$400 range seel senech

The plan is to distribute these daylilies in the spring by lottery, as we did last year. Our thanks to Jackie for her efforts in ordering these for the club.

Next CVIDS Meeting, Saturday, February 24th, at noon at the North Liberty Community Center. Bring your favorite snacks. Directions to North Liberty Community Center (from I-80 in Iowa City): take Exit 240 (Coral Ridge Mall) and gonorth on Hwy. 965 to North Liberty. Turn right at the FirStar Bank (Cherry St.). Go one block east. The community center is the large building on the left.

CVIDS c/o Kim Edge 2633 Walden Rd. Iowa City, IA 52246



Dear Cedar Valley Iris & Daylily Society members.

We're inviting you to attend our 4th annual "2001 Spring Symposium" being held on Friday, March 23, beginning at 6pm. We'll be introducing our speakers, Tom Bruce, Judith Weston, John Peat, Jamie Beyer, and Dave Talbot. YOU WILL BE IMPRESSED. Then we'll have hybridizers in attendance show slides of their many beautiful seedlings from right up here in the North country!

On Saturday, March 24th, at 8:15am, Tom Bruce will begin with a presentation on "Daylilies through the Digital Camera", followed by Judith Weston on "Miniature Daylilies", John Peat on "Daylilies in Canada", Jamie Beyer on "Water Features in the Garden", and then Dave Talbot on "50 Years with Daylilies". The Grand Finale will be a DAYLILY AUCTION. DON'T MISS IT!

Registration fees are \$70/person which includes two meals on Saturday. And, a vast array of refreshments await you during your entire stay. Send your registration to Duane Manzey, 315 Thunderbird Dr., Marshalltown, IA 50158. My phone number is 641-753-7064 or email me at dfmanzey@marshallnet.com for more information. Looking forward to seeing all of you,

Duane Manzey

Registrar, Central Iowa Daylily Society



Elenora & Gerald Hobbs 2597 Huy. 2 Ft. Madison, IA 52627